
July 26, 2024

DRAFT MSHDA CITIZEN PARTICIPATION PLAN AND BIENNIAL HOUSING AND 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT FUND ALLOCATION PLAN

Before submitting federal plans and reports associated with Department of Housing 
and Urban Development (HUD) funded programs, Michigan is required to publish draft 
documents for public review and comment. The Michigan State Housing Development 
Authority (MSHDA) is responsible for preparing the Michigan reports and soliciting 
comments from the public regarding the outcomes tied to the Consolidated Plan on an 
annual basis. As part of the process, a Citizen Participation Plan must be adopted. This 
notice provides an opportunity for citizens to provide input on the Citizen Participation Plan 
parameters.

The 30-day consecutive public comment period will commence on Friday, July 26, 2024, 
and end on Monday, August 26, 2024. The primary focus of this publication is to invite the 
public to submit comments on the draft MSHDA Citizen Participation Plan and/or attend 
upcoming public hearings about the draft MSHDA Citizen Participation Plan and the 
proposed biennial Housing and Community Development Fund (HCDF) Allocation Plan. 

Per Public Act 346 of 1966, Part 125.1458, MSHDA must conduct three public hearings to 
receive public comment on the HCDF Allocation Plan before it is approved. 

The hearings for the FY 2025 and 2026 HCDF Allocation Plan and MSHDA Citizen 
Participation Plan will take place on: 

August 6, 2024	 1:00-1:30 p.m. (Citizen Participation Plan)
		  1:30-2:00 p.m. (HCDF Allocation Plan)
                               Michigan Department of Transportation North Region Office,  
		  1088 M-32, Gaylord 

August 14, 2024	 1:00-1:30 p.m. (Citizen Participation Plan)
		  1:30-2:00 p.m. (HCDF Allocation Plan

LINC Up, 1167 Madison Ave SE, Grand Rapids

August 21, 2024	 10:00-10:30 a.m. (Citizen Participation Plan)
		  10:30-11:00 a.m. (HCDF Allocation Plan)

Dauch Scout Center, 1776 W Warren Ave, Detroit

Commenters will be limited to five minutes. 

Free copies of both the proposed HCDF Allocation Plan and MSHDA Citizen Participation 
Plan may be downloaded from the MSHDA website at www.michigan.gov/mshda. 

All interested parties are invited to submit written comments on the Citizen Participation 
Plan to the attention of MSHDA Consolidated Plan Coordinator, 735 East Michigan 
Avenue, P.O. Box 30044, Lansing, MI 48909. Written comments must be received no later 
than August 26, 2024. Comments may also be submitted electronically to the MSHDA 
Consolidated Plan Coordinator via e-mail to hidmailbox@michigan.gov.

Special Assistance: Feedback is encouraged from mobility-challenged individuals. 
Persons with disabilities needing accommodations for effective participation should 
contact MSHDA at 517-335-2524 to request mobility, visual, hearing, or other assistance 
at least two business days prior to the event.


